



July 23, 2024

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE: EM-VER-152A-230925 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 53 Dayton Road, Waterford, Connecticut.

Notice of Construction Complete

Dear Ms. Bachman:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity associated with the above-referenced facility modifications has been completed.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Barbara Kassabian

Barbara Kassabian

Barbara Kassabian c/o Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Centerline Communications, LLC 750 West Center Street, Suite 301 West Bridgewater, MA 02379 Mobile: (603) 303-8001

bkassabian@clinellc.com



July 17, 2024

Mr. Steve Cardelle Town of Waterford Building Department 15 Rope Ferry Road Waterford, CT 06385

Re: Letter of Professional Opinion

Project: Waterford CT (Verizon)

> 53 Dayton Road Waterford, CT 06385

American Tower Owner:

Engineer: A.T. Engineering Services, LLC

3500 Regency Pkwy, Suite 100, Cary, NC 27518

Contractor: KMM Communications Corp.

1900 Lakeway Drive, Suite 100, Lewisville, TX 75057

Centek Project No.: 24001.59

Building Permit No.: N/A

Dear Mr. Cardelle,

We are providing this "Letter of Professional Opinion" with regard to the structural components at the above referenced project.

The following are the basis for substantiating compliance with construction documents prepared by A.T. Engineering Services, LLC dated 09/06/2023 Rev.2, Structural Analysis Report prepared by A.T. Engineering Services, LLC dated 08/02/2023 and Mount Analysis Report prepared by Colliers Engineering & Design CT dated 07/24/2023:

Field observations of completed construction on 06/17/2024.

The work under this Contract has been reviewed and found, to the Engineer's best knowledge, information, and belief, to be completed in general compliance with the documents prepared by the aforementioned offices.

Sincerely

Carlo F. Centore, PE



